Release of Auth-Info Codes
Issue: 

Obtaining auth-info codes has been problematic
Background:    The Auth-Info Code is a unique code generated on a per-domain basis and is used for authorization or confirmation of a transfer request.  In EPP-based gTLD Registries, Registrars must follow the requirements set forth below: 

· Registrars must provide the Registered Name Holder with the unique "AuthInfo" code within five (5) calendar days of the Registered Name Holder's initial request if the Registrar does not provide facilities for the Registered Name Holder to generate and manage their own unique "AuthInfo" code.

· Registrars may not employ any mechanism for complying with a Registered Name Holder's request to obtain the applicable "AuthInfo Code" that is more restrictive than the mechanisms used for changing any aspect of the Registered Name Holder's contact or name server information. 

· The Registrar of Record must not refuse to release an "AuthInfo Code" to the Registered Name Holder solely because there is a dispute between the Registered Name Holder and the Registrar over payment.
Statement of Problem:    While this problem was recently highlighted in the wake of the RegisterFly issues (with ICANN having asked for greater clarity from RegisterFly about auth-info codes),
 registrars have indicated “that it can often be difficult for domain name holders to obtain AuthInfo codes from their existing registrar. Provisions exist in the policy requiring registrars to release this code to a name holder upon request; however, procedures for doing this vary across registrars.” 
  ICANN has further reported:  “an enormous uptick in complaints about resellers following VeriSign’s migration to EPP in late 2006. In particular, customers complained that resellers wouldn’t or couldn’t provide auth-info codes for .com/.net names and that requests to the sponsoring registrar were met with deflection of the matter to the unresponsive reseller. In some cases, even ICANN’s attempts at intervention were similarly deflected.” 

Potential Outcomes:

· Registrar requirements for release of auth-info codes are supplemented with sanctions to ensure such release
· Permitting all registrants the right to obtain this code from a registry directly via a request on a registry website – may imply requiring that all registries adopt a “thick” model  
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